	St. Ann’s
	St. Mary’s

	Deepcar
	Penistone



Parish Forum Minutes

17th May 2012 - St. Mary’s, Penistone
	Attendees:
	
	

	Fr Stan Maciuszek
	Marianne Wilkinson
	Marie Wilson

	John Wright (Chair)
Pat Townley
	Pat Deakin
Brendan Lally
	Laura Twomey

Joan Barry

	Christine Wood
	John Wood
	Kath Wade

	Pat Punt
	Margaret Flaherty
	Peter O’Brien

	Brian Tonner
	
	

	
	
	

	Apologies:
	
	

	Peter Neal
	Felicity Fletcher
	Edna Daly

	Ann Roberts
	Pat Deakin
	


John opened the meeting with a reflection on the tale of the Good Samaritan. 
1. Repair to St. Mary’s Church Roof
	Option
	Roofer 1
	Roofer 2
	Roofer 3

	1
	Reroof with new tiles, breathable membrane and insulation
	£24,840
	To come
	To come

	2
	Reroof with 50% new tiles and 50% tiles, membrane and insulation
	To come
	To come
	To come

	3
	Reroof using existing tiles, new membrane and insulation
	To come
	£13,249
	£13,196

	4
	Repair first 2 to 3 rows of tiles, with limited new membrane and no insulation
	£2,900
	To come
	£5,220


Notes:
a) The Diocesan Building Committee recommend option 4 but will allow all four options.  The Diocese owns all church buildings.

b) In 2011 the quote for insulating the roof at St. Mary’s was £20,000

c) The next Diocesan Finance Board in on the 31st May

John Wood asked whether the meetings from the Parish Forum held on the 8th March would be available, or read, as it had been raised at that meeting that a Statement of Accounts should be presented to the Parish.
John Wright said that this had been raised at the Finance and Property Group meeting on the 1st May.
Peter O’Brien presented the four options outlined in the table that have been identified as possible solutions for the leaking roof at St. Mary’s.  These options are always evolving, for example option 2 had only been identified today in discussion with Brendan Lally and the Diocesan Property Officer. 
The Diocesan Property Officer is chasing up the contractors to get a full picture of quotes.

As the Diocese owns the church building, they have indicated that they would progress with option 4, but are willing to allow the Parish to pursue the other options providing they can fund the cost.

However if the cost exceeds £20,000 then the matter needs to be referred to the Diocesan Finance Committee, which next meets on the 31st May.

The Parish Finance and Property Group met on the 1st May and considered options 3 and 4.  At that meeting, they discounted option 4 and were looking to pursue option 3.  There was support from the Parish Forum that option 4 was not a viable option.

At the meeting on the 1st May it had been proposed that Parish Funds could be used to fund 50% of the costs of option 3.  Then fundraising activity or a 10 year interest free loan from the Diocese could be used to fund the remaining cost.
A number of questions were raised by Forum attendees:

· Would the Diocese contribute £2,900 towards the cost of options 1-3?

No
· What is the energy bill for St. Mary’s to determine whether insulation is cost-effective?

This information was not available at the meeting, but the annual energy for the two Parishes is approximately £9,000

· Can the Parish afford to pay 50% of the cost of option 3?

Yes, but this would have an impact on our savings account and take us beneath the threshold of £20,000 recommended by the Diocese

· Do we need to fundraise for the full cost or 50%?

· How long will the tiles last?

They have been examined by two of three roofers who have provided quotes, who say they are wearing well.  The recommended life of the tiles in 60 years, and the roof is currently 47 years old.

· How did the water get in?

The gutters had become full, enabling water to get into the facia boards.  These then sagged and enabled water to leak through.

· Will any new tiles match the existing roof?

Concern was raised that we weren’t in a position to make a decision as the full financial picture for the Parish was unavailable, and we are still awaiting quotes for a number of options.

Therefore, it was decided that:
a) a decision should be delayed until an Income and Expenditure Statement and Balance Sheet is produced by the Parish Finance and Properties Group and all quotes for all options are available;

b) option 4 should be discounted; and

c) fundraising activity should begin.

Action: Parish Finance and Property Group to produce an Income and Expenditure Statement and Balance Sheet at their next meeting (22nd May)

It was agreed that it would be beneficial for the work to commence over the summer period and an estimate of the time taken to complete each option and contractor availability should be requested.

John Wright outlined some of the fundraising ideas that the Parish Core Group had identified at their meeting on 15th May:

· approaching the local authority for a grant for insulation

· starting a ‘100’club

· approaching the Round Table

· Parish meal and Ball

· Line Dancing evening

· Gift aid

· Raffle of items from local professional football clubs

Other suggestions included a Chinese food demonstration and a ‘buy a tile’ campaign.

The Parish Forum thanked Peter O’Brien for all his work in taking forward the reroofing project.

2. CAFOD
John Wright made the Parish Forum aware that the Parish now has a CAFOD Group with three members from St. Mary’s (Doug Carr, Kaye Ward and himself) and three from St. Ann’s (Ann Whitfield, Laura Twomey and Maureen Duggan).

They have considered some fundraising activity, but agreed that they should involve the wider community to spread the word of CAFOD’s work, such as a garden plant sale in Stocksbridge.

The St. Mary’s Spring Fair on Saturday 19th May will again raise funds for CAFOD and donation has already been sent to CAFOD so that it can be subject to Government match funding, which has reportedly matched the £2.5 million raised in England and Wales.
3. St. Vincent de Paul 
There is a meeting of the St. Mary’s SVP group tonight, along with Diocesan and District representatives.

The group at St. Ann’s is down to 6 members, so if people are interested in joining they should speak to Brian Tonner, Don Aitken or John Donnelly.

4. Any other Business
Parish Finance and Property Group 

The group had to consider 3 capital projects:
a) an upgrade to the PA system at St. Ann’s – considered low priority

b) an upgrade to the boiler in the Presbytery 

c) reroofing of the church roof at St. Mary’s

Brian Tonner highlighted that there is now a fourth project which is the replacement of the church door at St. Ann’s.

Renovation of graves in Deepcar Ceremony
Margaret Flaherty asked the Parish Forum to consider taking action to renovate the memorial for Father Thomas Young and two other parishioners in the Deepcar cemetery.
Action: Father Stan, Margaret, Kath Wade and Brendan Lally to visit the graves and determine what should be done to support renovating and tidying them up.

Action: John Wright to ask Bereavement Services, Sheffield Local Authority, what we can do with regard to all three graves.
Future Meeting Dates:
Tuesday 3rd July 2012 at St. Mary’s

Thursday 11th October 2012 at St. Ann’s

The meeting closed with a blessing from Father Stan.
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